

Minutes of BGCA Trustees Meeting 21st March 2019

Present: Sandy Horvath, Linda Horvath, Paul Mott, Steve Campbell, Lesley West, Michelle Watson & Brendan Watson, Lisa Ryan, Pauline Brown, Lesley Metzner , Kyle Ryan, Toby , Owen and Seb.

Apologies: Sandra Howard, Sue Millard, Margaret King and Caroline Salmon

Minutes from last meeting agreed.

Matters Arising: Nil

Treasurers Report:

Current Account	£1342.26
Savers Account	£8125.27
Petty Cash	£237.19
Total	£9704.72

March 2019 Cinema Income

Bar & Refreshments	£39.00
Door 32 people	£160.00
Trustee donation	£20.00
Total	£219.00

Moviola Fees still to be deducted

Jumble Sale

Total £568.54

Door £92

Refreshments £39.61

Books £38.68

Bric a Brac £196.28

Toys £67.55

Ladies £64.55

Children £12.87

Others £26.95

Bagged £30.00

AGM – Planned for 16th May 2019. This will be a 19.45pm meet for a 20.00pm start.

Bookings Report: Lesley West to pick up Hirers and Bookings etc. Joan has stood down. Lesley Metzner if possible to take over the Treasurer role.

Merebank Movies: Good rollout for A Star is Born. Next month is Bohemian Rhapsody.

Sat 23rd March 16.30 is a meeting to discuss the new movies for the next quarter.

Maintenance: Blinds are fitted with Velcro on the internal door. Steve Campbell has seen Solomon Blinds.

Window Cleaning- Richard has said he will do the job. There is a kit available to buy for £50.00 and this will make the job better. Sandy to look into the cost and availability.

Roof: Contact made with MVDC re a grant. Unfortunately not available for a grant. Grant is September 2019. Sandy has also stated that if anyone is working on the roof or working at height, an extra person must be present.

Decorating: To decorate the outside of the hall , quotes will need to be obtained to put in for a grant.

Events: Summer Fayre, Solomon Blinds have agreed to run and supply the BBQ for the day. They are supplying food as well. All proceeds to the BGCA.

Photoshoot will be donating prizes and Photos for the day.

Discussed buying our own BGCA BBQ for the hall. This could be hired out and would make the money back. All agreed to go ahead and purchase.

Youth Committee: Kyle , Seb , Toby and Owen have attended tonight to be apart of the BGCA . First idea is to raise money for a skate park and things for the youth to do. Second is to help at the Fun Day to set up and maybe run a stall to raise money. We need to show the village that the youth are committed to help and hopefully will raise money. It is to be seen in the village helping out.

Village Matters: Capel PC has given a map of the Parish to have in the Hall. To be installed in the Hallway on the Clean up day.

AOB: Community Clean up on 30.03.2019 to clean up BG Hall carpark and surrounding areas.

Next BGCA Meeting 25th April 2019 @ 19.45pm in the Front Hall.

Meeting Closed .